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Our Purpose 
The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a  

community of women whose PURPOSE is to know God  

and to experience freedom as whole persons through Jesus Christ;  

to develop a creative, supportive fellowship;  

and to expand concepts of mission  

through participation in the global ministries of the church. 
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Important Dates  

Dec 1  Mission Team and Local Unit President  

   Listings due to Conference Secretary         

Dec 15  Local Unit donations due to District Treasurer 

Dec 15  Mission Today Goals due to District Education  

   and Interpretation Coordinator 

Dec 25  Celebration of the Birth of our Lord and Savior! 

Dec 31  Mai Gray Charter for Racial Justice   

   Reports due to District President  

Dec 31  Membership Reports to be completed 

   ONLINE by each Local Unit 

Jan 1  A New Year Begins 

Mar 24  Newsletter Articles due to Communications  

   Coordinator 

Mar 30  Spring District Meeting at Butler 



President 
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Jane Baker 

bjbaker513@hotmail.com 

 

Merry Christmas!   Don't you love saying that phrase? Why 

don't I shout it every day rather than just reserving it for De-

cember?  I do want people to rejoice in the birth of our Savior 

every day, not just for four weeks ( or less) a year.    However, 

sometimes the phrase has become too mundane, too trite, 

with little thought to the utterance.   Remembering that, let's 

all plan to say it with gusto to each and every person we 

see.  Will saying such a small phrase be a witness to oth-

ers?  I'm willing to try.   Again, I LOVE the two words.  

Another challenge I recently read was to read a chapter of Luke each day in Decem-

ber.  The book contains 24 chapters and holds some of the most beloved words of the 

"Christmas" story.   But more so, it tells the "whole" story: Christ died for us and we re-

joice in the empty tomb!   What a wonderful way to awake on Dec. 25 remembering what 

promise the baby brings.  

Aside from Christmas thoughts, the Southwest District Fall meeting in Carthage was 

excellent.   Thanks to our hosts and to   co-hosts (Byers UMW) for delightful day.   Plans 

are underway for the Spring District Meeting to be in Butler at Ohio Street UMC on 

March 30.   If you have never been to this beautiful church, you will for sure want to at-

tend.   Lightning struck this turn -of-century church last year causing extensive damage 

to the sanctuary.   However, the restoration has recaptured the grandeur. Make plans to 

attend. Round up others from neighboring towns and make a true fellowship of the 

day.  Fun can be found in the journey as well as in the event!    

To begin 2019, the Southwest District Mission team still has vacancies.   Please, prayer-

fully consider using your talents to help continue the work of UMW in Southwest Mis-

souri.   If you would like more information, contact me or any other member of the Mis-

sion Team.  For 2019, Shelli Wiseman of Wheaton UMW will chair nominations.   She 

would be THRILLED to receive your call or email!  

Blessings to all this joyous season! "For unto us, a child is given.   Unto us, a King is 

born!"  

Jane 
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 Education and Interpretation 
Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

Carol Bartlett 

jfbartlett@ckt.net 

 

Treasurer 

Ladies,  

Happy Holidays!  Our Mission Giving so far this year has 

been: Pledge, which includes your pledges, mission ribbon 

sales, and blessing money - $11,708.55 and Other Giving, 

which includes:  Gift to Mission, Gift in Memory, Special Mis-

sion Recognition Pins, Call to Prayer and Self -Denial, World 

Thank Offering, and UMCOR and National Gifts - $4,229.19, 

totaling $15,937.74.  You are amazing.  Please have all your 

remittances for 2018 to me by Dec. 12 and make all checks to 

SW District UMW.  As we enter Advent may we refocus on 

being the hands and feet of Christ.  

God bless, 

Kitty Scarborough  

District Treasurer  

 
 

 

 

 

Kitty Scarborough 

kems75@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Hope everyone had a wonderful Thanksgiving. We enjoyed 

Thanksgiving with family, and we are very thankful for all 

our blessings.  

Reminder for all units to complete their MISSION TODAY 

GOALS and return them to me by December 15th. I will be 

happy to answer any questions you have about the goals. 

Certificates for the goals you complete will be given out at 

our Spring District meeting.  

Remember the RESPONSE MAGAZINE. This magazine is a 

wonderful resource for discussions at your unit meetings.  

Wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year. Looking forward to receiving your Unit Mission Today 

Goals. 



Membership Nurture and Outreach 
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As we motor relentlessly toward the end of the year with the 

celebration of the birth of our Savior, our thoughts tend to 

pause first at December 25 and then at the òrealó end, Decem-

ber 31.  However, as one year Skittles by, another begins and 

we must think about beginning a new year in our district and 

our individual units. How can we make this year special ñ

different in some small ways than the past year, one filled 

with much Almond Joy ? Well, how about a bit of humor to 

get us going for 2019?  As I looked at the gigantic bowl of can-

dy left over from our churchõs Halloween Trunk-n-Treat, I be-

gan to think about how those candy bars might translate in to New Year well wishes. 

Here are a few random thoughts:  

May the attendance at your meetings all be Whoppers and your problems be  Zero as 

you remember the Three Musketeersõ motto:  One for all, and all for one!  

May you collect $100 Grand  for your World Thank Offering.  

May you have Mounds of ingathering, perhaps enough to stretch down both sides of 5th  

Avenue.  

May you have enlightening programs that will transfix you, maybe even transport you to 

Mars  or the Milky Way.  

May your blessings be Good -n -Plenty , and your mind never play Twix on you during 

Crunch  time as you fill out your end of year reports.  

And, remember that the real Pay Day  will be òlife made betteró for women, children, and 

youth in our communities and around the world.  

And, although many things are changing in our society, itõs still United Methodist Wom-

en, so O Henry , you are welcome to visit, but will probably need to wait a bit for full 

membership?   

I hope you have enjoyed this little New Year story.  

Perhaps it put a smile on your face or maybe even 

provoked a little Snicker ?  Until next time, God 

bless!   

Stephanie  

 

 

 

 

Stephanie Obert 

antique@keinet.net 
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Spiritual Growth Coordinator 

Dear God, 

Thank you for your promise to reveal your glory to us in 

heaven. Thank you for your grace and for your everlasting 

love. Lord, we come to you today to pray for our closest 

friends and companions on this earth. We pray that you give 

them the strength to overcome their battles as well as the 

insight to help us overcome ours. You know, Jesus, that this 

world can be tough, and we just ask your guiding hand to 

work in and through us to say, do and be exactly who you 

need us to be to guide each other back to your light. Thank 

you, Lord, for giving us each other to lean on as we walk 

through this journey called life. You truly do take care of 

those who love you.  

Amen 

 

As Iõm writing this article, it's hard to believe we're just a 

few days from Thanksgiving.   Sitting here in my nice warm 

house with plenty of food to eat, I am certainly 

blessed.  Currently the Program Resources position is va-

cant.   Since the position responsibilities have changed sig-

nificantly, I am including that in the Signal.  Going forward 

UMW will no longer have consignment orders for the read-

ing books, program books, prayer calendars, etc.   A Big Box 

will be available to order both for the spring and fall district 

meetings.   This will have one each of program book, prayer 

calendar, date book, mission studies materials, and blank 

order forms for District Meeting participants to order their 

own.  Kitty Scarborough, the District Treasurer, has agreed 

to handle this for the time being.   Feel free to contact Kitty 

or myself with any questions.  

 

Secretary of Program Resources 

 

 

 

 

Kathy Davidson 

kdprob8@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Bernita Taylor 

taylorfrank@mchsi.com 

 



 

 

 

 

June Clark 

602 Latta Court 

Marionville, MO  65705 

jsklb2724@gmail.com 

417-242-2072 (home) 

660-351-0673 (cell) 

 

 

 

 

Edith Triplett 

2630 Windsor St 

Joplin, MO  64801 

triplettedith@gmail.com 

417-781-8147 (home) 

417-621-5049 (cell) 

Ribbon Corsage 
 Coordinator 
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Pat Sample 

pesample@sbcglobal.net 

 

Librarian 

Other 2018 District Officers 

 

 

 

Shelli Wiseman 

shelli@insspecial.com 

 

Vice President 

Historian 

 

 

 

 

DeLyce Triplett 

lyce1989@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Paula Ackerson 

paula64801@yahoo.com 

 

Nominations  
Chair 

 

 

 

Position Available 

Social Action  
Coordinator Secretary 

 

 

 

 

Joann Peck 

mjpeck_umw@aol.com 

 

Communications 
Coordinator 

 



December 2018 Page 7 

District Officer Reports 

 

 

 

 

Other 2018 District Officers 

 

 

 

Phyllis Brassfield 

 

Nominations  
Member 

 

 

 

 

Faye McKee 

faye.mckee@gmail.com 

 

Nominations  
Member 

 

 

 

 

Erica Skouby 

ericaskouby@gmail.com 

 

Nominations  
Member 

 

 

 

Joan Longworth 

 

Nominations  
Member 

 

 

 

Ruth Neill 

jandr1@mchsi.com 

 

Nominations  
Member 

 

 

 

 

Tammy Roark 

roarkranch@yahoo.com 

 

Nominations  
Member 
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Southwest District UMW  

2019 Spring Meeting  
 

 

When?  

Saturday, March 30  

 

Where?  

Ohio Street UMC (Butler)  

205 W Ohio Street  

Butler, MO  

 

Hostesses?  

Butler UMW  

Rich Hill UMW  

 

 

Watch for Details  
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Shepherdess Program. . .What Is It?   

Members of the District Mission Team are available to assist units in a variety of ways.  

Maybe the unit wants someone to facilitate a program, install officers, or provide some clar-

ity to what  the dist r ict  mission team does.  Maybe the unit  just  wants to add another 

friendly face to a meeting!  Whatever the need, please use us!   

Each unit has been assigned a shepherdess.  However, any unit can contact ANY member 

of the mission team to come for a visit.  Remember that one of the Mission Today goals is to 

have a visit from a mission team member.  

Below is a list of the shepherdesses and the units to which they are assigned during 2019.  

On the following page is the list of units with their assigned shepherdess and her contact 

information.  

We look forward to hearing from you.  

 

 
This shepherdess  . . . is assigned to this (these) unit(s). . . 

Jane Baker Central Community (Shell Knob),  

Lockwood, Marionville, Stella, Wheaton 

Carol Bartlett Butler 

Stephanie Obert Byers Avenue (Joplin), Iantha 

Kathy Davidson Stockton 

Pat Sample Nevada 

Kitty Scarborough Carthage, Rich Hill 

Bernita Taylor Lamar 

Edith Triplett Anderson 

JoAnne Weiss Aurora 

Shelli Wiseman All Faith (Eagle Rock), Neosho, Oronogo 
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Shepherdesses by Unit  

 

The shepherdess for this unit . . . 

 

is . . . 

 

and her email is . . . 

All Faith (Eagle Rock) Shelli Wiseman shelli@insspecial.com 

Anderson Edith Triplett triplettedith@gmail.com 

Aurora JoAnne Weiss agathac@aol.com 

Butler Carol Bartlett jfbartlett@ckt.net 

Byers Avenue (Joplin) Stephanie Obert antique@keinet.net 

Carthage Kitty Scarborough kems75@hotmail.com 

Central Community (Shell Knob) Jane Baker bjbaker513@hotmail.com 

Iantha Stephanie Obert antique@keinet.net 

Lamar Bernita Taylor taylorfrank@mchsi.com 

Lockwood Jane Baker bjbaker513@hotmail.com 

Marionville Jane Baker bjbaker513@hotmail.com 

Neosho Shelli Wiseman shelli@insspecial.com 

Nevada Pat Sample pesample@sbcglobal.net 

Oronogo Shelli Wiseman shelli@insspecial.com 

Rich Hill Kitty Scarborough kems75@hotmail.com 

Stella Jane Baker bjbaker513@hotmail.com 

Stockton Kathy Davidson kdprob8@yahoo.com 

Wheaton Jane Baker bjbaker513@hotmail.com 
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This Space Is Reserved for News from Your Unit! 
 

Submit your article to Joann Peck at  

mjpeck_umw@aol.com  

or 306 N Lee St, Buckner, MO 64016.   

 

Weõd love to see an article from every single unit during 2019! 

 ItΩs awfully quiet in this 

space.  I guess nobody is 

doing anything this fall.  

 To the contrary!  I believe everyone is busier 

than ever, working on projects that will benefit 

women, children, and youth near home and 

around the world. 

 Well, if thatΩs the case, 

why arenΩt they telling us  

about all these ventures?  

Well, letΩs 

hope so! 

IΩm sure they will!  Be patient!  

IΩm predicting that the March 

issue of the Signal will be jam-

packed with articles about what is 

going on right now! 



Southwest District of  

Missouri United Methodist Women 

 

Joann Peck 

Communications Coordinator 

306 N Lee St 

Buckner, MO  64016 


